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Dear Dr Wallace

Genetic testing in the High Street

Thank you for your letter dated 5 April. As one of the leaders in the healthcare market we continue to
explore new-technologies. Sciona first came to our-attention with the release of their product in The Body
Shop.

We have had two meetings with Sciona and decided not to sell their product for the following reasons:

o The full medical implications to patients of genetic testing have not been identified or addressed by the
company at this time

o There is a lack of credible evidence to support the specific dietary recommendations made

e The Sciona Laboratories are not formally accredited

e Storage of consumers DNA

The Chief Scientist of the Royal Pharmaceutical Society of Great Britain has written a paper outlining the
potential for genetic testing in community pharmacy. We agree that there is a potential role for pharmacy to
play in the areas of genetic screening and possibly diagnosis. This is subject to a sound evidence base, high
ethical standards, appropriate counselling and that all necessary safeguards would be in place to protect
consumers.

We would like to meet with both GeneWatch and the Consumers Association to work in producing guidance
in the area of genetics. We would also seek this guidance to be approved by the BMA.

We look forward to hearing from you

Yours sincerely

M“ﬂ G S Py,

Mr Digby Emson Dr Graham Marshall
Pharmacy Superintenaent Head of Medical Services

CC Nikki Ratcliff
Senior Policy Advisor in Health
Consumers’ Association
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